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 We Love the Dove! 
 
 
 

 

From the Principal:        
 

 

Dear Dove Families, 

Are you amazed by how quick the month of 

September flew by? It has been a great 

pleasure getting to know your children; they 

are very enthusiastic about being at school. 

We are looking forward to October and the 

many great things that the month will bring to 

our school. I hope that you and your children 

are feeling positive about the start of a new 

school year and looking forward to all of the 

new learning experiences ahead. Many thanks 

to all of you for making the start of the school 

year so great! Please do not hesitate to stop by 

my office and say hello or get clarification that 

you might need on anything going on at Dove; 

you are always welcomed as each of you are 

part of #DoveNation! 

 

Mr. B. Slone, Ed. S. 

 
 

Mark Your 
Calendar for October

 
 

Important Dates in October: 
 
September 30 Midpoint of First Marking Period 
 
September 30 Chuck E. Cheese Fundraiser  
 
October 5 Count Day (Dress Down Day) 
 
October 17-18 Mobile Dentists Visit Dove! 
 
October 24 Student Photo Day 
 
October 28                  Fall Festival (Halloween Dress and                       
                                     Parade) 
 
October 28                  End of First Marking Period 
 
November 8 School Closed (Professional 

Development Day 

 
 
Please join me in welcoming our new Dove Academy staff 
to our new school year: 

 Kindergarten – Ms. Bean  

 Kindergarten Asst. - Ms. Neyland  

 Kindergarten – Ms. Kraft  

 Kindergarten Asst./ESP – Mr. Neumann 

 Grade K/1 Asst. - Ms. Walls 

 Fourth Grade – Ms. Smith 

 Fifth Grade – Ms. Studier 

 Fifth Grade – Mr. Yaccick 

 Sixth Grade – Mr. Foster 

 Seventh Grade – Mr. Wargo 

 C Character Ed – Ms. Burns 

 Special Education – Ms. Millard 

 Social Worker – Ms. Flowers 

 



What’s Going On In Your Child’s Class? 
 

Pre-Kindergarten 

During the month of October we will continue working on 

learning the daily routine. Also we will be learning to 

make and build relationships with other students and 

with our teachers. We will continue learning through play 

and resolving conflicts using our “6 Steps to conflict 

resolution”. 

 

Also, with the weather changing please send your child in 

clothes that are appropriate with the weather outside. 

We go outside in the morning at 9 am and again after 

lunch at 12:30pm. Along with the weather changing colds 

are more common. So please remind your children about 

covering their mouths when they sneeze or cough. 

 

This month we will have our field trip to the apple 

orchard so be on the lookout for permission slips in your 

child’s mail box!! 

 

Kindergarten 

We will start a new unit called Those 

Nearest and Dearest. In this unit, we 

will learn about families. We will 

continue to sort objects by color, 

size, and shape. Students will continue 

to learn about the months of the year 

and days in a week.  We will continue 

to learn our letters and letter sounds. 

Students will practice rhyming through 

song and dance. Students will focus on 

active listening, asking questions, and 

cooperating with a partner. 

 

First Grade 

ELA- We're reading and spelling words with short vowels, 

identifying nouns, and listening to stories about our bodies and 

how they work. 

 

Math- We're working on number bonds, basic addition, and 

missing addends. 

 

Second Grade 

2nd grade is diving into the new curriculum!  
In our Amplify curriculum we are focusing on 
phonics and letter sounds in our Skills Strands, 
and our listening for learning skills with our 
Listening and Learning strands.  We are 
continuing to build strong classroom 
communities with our Getting Along Together 
program and are excited to start our Success 
for All reading groups.  In our new Engage 
NY/Eureka Math curriculum we are working 
on our number sense and number fluency! 

 

Third Grade 

Third grade is off to a great start!  In math, we are 

working on multiplication facts and division facts. If 

you have flash cards, please practice them at 

home. In ELA we are reading fairy tales and classic 

folk tales. We hope you are enjoying your child 

reading a passage to you every night!  In social 

studies, we are learning about Michigan and our 

Great Lakes. In science, we are beginning a unit on 

life science. Please connect to our classes in Class 

Dojo for daily updates on your child's behavior and 

responsibility. 

 

 

Fourth Grade 

Reading: 

For the month of October, we will continue to work on 

standard 4.RL.1, Refer to details and examples in a text 

when explaining what the text says explicitly and when 

drawing inferences from the text.  We will read several 

reading passages and stories to accomplish our goal for 

this standard. 

 

Math: 

We will continue to review and work on standard 

4.NBT.2, read and write multi-digit whole numbers using 



word form and expanded form.  We will work on 

comparing whole numbers and 4.NBT.3, rounding whole 

numbers through millions.  We are also working on 

multiplying 2, 3, and 4 digits by 1 digit whole numbers. 

 

Science: 

We will begin to wrap up our unit on the scientific 

method and move on to explore measuring objects with 

different units of measurement, they will learn about the 

use of various measurement tools and compare integer 

temperature in degrees.  By the end of the month we will 

start our unit on physical science, learning about different 

forms of energy. 

 

Social Studies: 

In social studies we will learn about history and historians 

and how historians are like detectives.  Students will be 

able to distinguish between a primary source and 

secondary source.  They will also work on how important 

events are put in chronological order on a timeline.   

 

The character trait of the month is Responsibility.  

Students will work on several different activities for the 

month on this particular trait. 

 

Miscellaneous: 

We will have our Halloween party this month.  More 

information will come forth soon. 

 

Fifth Grade 

ELA- reading, writing and evaluating personal 

narratives 

 

Math- place value and decimal fractions 

 

SFA- Getting Along Together 

 

Sixth Grade 

ELA - we are talking about mythology and will begin 

reading the Lightning Thief as soon as the books arrive.  

Reviewing basic grammar like adjectives and adverbs as 

well as subjects of sentences.  As a class we have been 

reading The Watsons Go To Birmingham - 1963 

Math - Ratios!  Also integers; Positive/Negative numbers 

on a number line 

Social Studies - U.S. and world maps 

Science - states of matter (solid, liquid, gas) 

 

Seventh Grade 

Math: In Mathematics the 7th grade is exploring ratios.  

The students are learning about proportional and non 

proportional relationships.  We are also using ratios to 

discover how to measure rate.  Ratios are also being used 

to create tables and graphs.  It is an exciting time as we 

dive into our new math series.  

English Language Arts:  The seventh graders are reading A 

Long Walk to Water by Linda Sue Park.  It is a book about 

the struggle to survive in Sudan (A country in Africa). They 

are learning how to gather evidence about different points 

of view while reading a novel.  This challenging book is 

pushing the 7th grade to think and examine what it truly 

means to live.  

Social Studies: In Social Studies the 7th grade is reviewing 

physical geography and learning about their place in the 

universe.  They are also learning about the continent of 

Africa and what makes it unique.  We are also studying our 

ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘŜǎ ŀƴ 

election for President.   

Science: In Science the 7th grade is working on matter and 

volume regarding 7th grade Common Core. We are also 

analyzing the environmental effects of foreign invaders. 

 

Eighth Grade 

Math- 8th grade is learning about Numbers raised 

to the zeroth power and Ne gative Exponents and 

the Laws of Exponents  

Reading /English - 8th grade is learning about 

inference, textual evidence, character 

analysis, and determining the meaning of words 

and phrases.  We will be reading Inside Out and 

Back Again by Thanhha Lai.  

Science- 8th grade is learning about Earth 

Science 

Social Studies - 8th grade is learning about the 

Branches of Government in America.  

Journal Time - Daily writing  

Mandatory 8th grade only Parent Meeting in 

order to pick up their progress report.



Visual Art 
Students will be making Fall themed art projects this month. Fifth grade will show symmetry while making paper masks. 

Third and fourth grade will learn positive and negative space through their projects. First and second grade will use 
shapes to make Halloween characters and creatures. As in past years, Jack -o- lanterns will be made by kindergarten and 
first grade classes. Alternative themes will be available for students who do not celebrate Halloween.  
 
Parents  of second -  middle school students are invited to check -in with your childôs art class behavior through Classdojo. 
Your child should have brought home a new Class Dojo code this week.  Please contact me if you need a new copy, 
elizabethrobertson@choiceschools.com .   

 

 

Middle school students will continue Arts & Crafts by making mud -cloth designs.   
ñAmong African fabrics, the mud cloth  of Mali  in West Africa is as well -known as the Kente cloth  of Ghana...Mud cloth 
 patterns  are rich with meaning for the Bamana people of Mali; they symbolize  the use of the cloth or convey messages 
to the wearer.ò 
Kennett, Frances, and Caroline  MacDonald -Haig.Ethnic Dress.New  York: Facts on File, 1994, Encyclopedia of Fashion  

 
Please drop off donations by the white board in the cafeteria. Shoe boxes  
Food wrap tubes (hard paper rolls)  
Sewing things such as buttons, needles, thread  
Brown paper bags  
Beads  
Small wood scraps  
Odd small things that can be used in art projects such a keys, tiny toys, game pons, dice, old jewelry, small light bulbs, 
nails, screws, wire, hooks  
Thank you!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:elizabethrobertson@choiceschools.com
http://www.fashionencyclopedia.com/knowledge/B_g_lanfini.html
http://www.fashionencyclopedia.com/knowledge/Mali.html
http://www.fashionencyclopedia.com/knowledge/Kente_cloth.html
http://www.fashionencyclopedia.com/knowledge/Patterns.html
http://www.fashionencyclopedia.com/knowledge/Symbolism.html
http://www.fashionencyclopedia.com/knowledge/Caroline.html


 

 

 

 

DOVE ACADEMYôS FALL FESTIVAL 2016  

 

OCTOBER 28
th

 from 12PM - 3:30PM !!! 

 
 

 Students should wear their regular school uniform/college shirt to school this day.  They will 
change after lunch for Fall Fest & our Halloween Parade.  

 

 All students are invited to BRING THEIR HALLOWEEN COSTUME to school on Friday morning 
(October 28th). School-wide festivities will begin after lunch.  Only costumes appropriate for 
school will be permitted. Students are not to bring to school any toy weapons or costume 
accessories (knives, guns, clubs, etc... Anything bloody or otherwise gross is not appropriate for 
school).  
 
 

 If you do NOT want your child to participate in Halloween Festivities, please send your 
childôs Classroom Teacher a note to let him/her know. 

 

        Check with your studentôs teacher for Class Party details.   
 All supplies for classroom parties should be delivered to our classrooms during our Arrival 

period between 7:45am-8:00am on Friday. Thank you in advance for your generosity and 
support! 
 

 Classroom Events begin after regular lunch period 
 K-3: 12:00 - 2:00/ 4-5: 12:30-2:30/  6-8: 1:00 - 2:30 

 
 All Parent Volunteers for Fall Festival Volunteers need to attend our Volunteer Meeting at 11:00 

a.m. in the Dove Academy Gym 
 Lunch will be provided for all students, staff and parent volunteers on Friday 

 
 Halloween Parade will begin at 2:30 in Kindergarten and end in Parent Lot for Trunk or Treat 

 
 Trunk or Treat will begin at 2:45.  Parents are welcome to park in the Parent Parking Lot, 

decorate their car, and hand out candy to students in costumes.  Families and other Trick or 
Treaters are welcome!! 
 

 Students will be dismissed to parents from this Parking Lot-3:30 
 

 

 



Itõs About Staying Healthy! 

Flu season won’t peak until January or February, but did you know it can start as early as October! Have you been 

hearing the telltale sniffles at home already? Even though the severity of the flu season is hard to predict, 

communication is still the best medicine for keeping Dove Academy healthy! I hope you and your family find the 

following information helpful as you try to be proactive with your child’s health. 

 

V We are all aware that bed rest, drinking plenty of 

liquids, and taking Tylenol, enable us to recover from 

those nasty, energy-zapping and runny nose viruses. 

However, what we need to know is how do we 

prevent getting into this mess?  

V Germs are easier to collect, while inside. The cold 

weather forces us into situations that call for rubbing 

elbows with those people who may have a cold or 

virus, some of which are loved ones in our very 

homes. Others, of course, we meet in the office, 

supermarkets, malls and during holiday parties.  

V We need to take clues of prevention to heart and 

place them in our memory bank. Knowledge alone 

will not protect us from colds and flu if we do not 

place it into action.  

V Keep hands clean at all times. Wash your hands as 

many times during the day as possible. Keep in mind 

that clean hands resist germs. Always wash your 

hands with soap. If there is no soap, wash hands in 

hot water, and dry them well. Today there are small 

bottles of liquid sanitizers available to carry in your 

purse or pocket. Take advantage of them. They are 

worth the ever-so-small investment.  

V Cigarettes disturb respiratory tracts. If you did not 

quit on ñSmoke Out Day,ò stop today. Smoking leads 

into bronchitis, which can linger long enough to 

develop pneumonia in the lungs, leaving you with 

scars that last much longer than one season.  

V Get the flu shot. It protects more than eighty percent 

of folks from getting the flu.  

V Get plenty of rest and sleep. The holiday season is a 

busy time, which sometimes lowers resistance. Take 

frequent breaks, and get at least eight hours of sleep 

every night. Your immune system will love you for 

it.  

 

 

 

V Exercise. Build up resistance. Do workouts on a 

regular basis, keeping in mind that óonce in a whileô 

is not enough. Achieve the aerobic level while 

working out, and work out at least forty-five minutes, 

three times a week. If three days are good, five days 

are excellent. Exercise zeros in on immune systems 

and attacks the germs.  

V Stay away from people who sneeze constantly. In 

fact, we are often times aware when a full-blown 

sneeze is in the making. Immediately, turn your head 

away from the sneezer.  

V Keep hands away from face. When coming into 

contact with a germ, it will not attack you unless you 

place it on your face with your hands. This simply 

introduces another reason to wash hands before 

bringing them into contact with your face.  

V Keep objects clean, especially your telephone. Any 

object that you come into contact with has have 

germs left on it. Therefore, it is necessary to keep 

them clean at all times.  

V Eat plenty of fruits and vegetables. Those who eat 

balanced meals are the very ones who protect 

themselves from colds and viruses.  

V Chicken Soup. Donôt wait until you get sick to 
indulge in a good ole fashioned bowl of chicken 

soup. Not only is it good for the soul, that bowl of 

nutrients is good for the body, too.  

V Keep a nasal decongestant on hand. If you begin to 

feel sniffles coming your way, take the decongestant, 

without waiting to see if the symptoms get worse.  

V Vitamin C. Take Vitamin C combined with all of the 

above. It will aid in protecting you from those wet 

sniffles. Take one each day, and wash it down with 

orange juice.  

V Quit worrying about things you can do nothing about. 

Do something about those things that need action.  

V Slow down, relax, sit still and enjoy good health. 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
Have you checked out Dove Academyôs website lately? If you havenôt, please visit www.doveacademy.net  to 

get all the ñlatest and greatestò information happening at Dove. Did you know you can even view webpageôs 

created by some of our teachers? It really is a cool thing in order to stay current with all of the happenings 

in your childôs classroom. I encourage you to visit it when you get a chance!  

 

 
Dress Down Day ¦ October 5 th  

 

WouldnŚt it be really nice to have at least one dress down 

day throughout the school year? For Dove Academy, that 

time has come this year ŕ on Wednesday, October 5th . 

Students MAY dress out of uniform provided that the 

clothing is appropriate!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.doveacademy.net/


 
 

 

 
Our arrival and dismissal times need your patience and cooperation! 
 
It is not a secret that Dove Academy faces its own unique challenges when it comes to dropping off 
and picking up students. However, we CAN make the best of it for the safety of our children and the 
respect of others.  
 
In an effort to do so, we are asking for parents/families to do the following: 
 
1. Please drive SLOWLY! 
 
2. Please DO NOT play loud music in the parking lot. 
 
3. Curbside drop-off is the inside lane of Wexford St. and Remington St. parking lots. 
 
4. The second lane is for passing ONLY. It is too dangerous to drop off in the second lane! 
 
If you have a grandparent or another person picking up your child, at the end of the day, please let 
them know, so that we can hopefully avoid any problems. Thank you for your cooperation! 
 
We ask our Dove Academy students to follow the rules and we need our adults to do so also during 
these busy times of the day! SAFETY has to be FIRST and FOREMOST! 
 
Thank you! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

If you haven’t noticed already, Dove Academy students are COLLEGE BOUND! All of our classrooms have partnered 

with a University. You may notice the college flag or pennant above the door to your child’s classroom that 

proudly displays the school the class has adopted. As we encourage our students to prepare for a future that 

includes a college education, the college or university that their class has adopted will serve as a good example. 

We hope your child’s interest in college will grow as they learn about their classroom’s University. We need all 

payments for t-shirt order forms turned into the classroom teacher by Friday, October 7th. Your child will be 

allowed to wear their college shirt and their uniform pants on Fridays throughout the school year. T-shirts 

order forms collected after October 7th will be charged double by the vendor. Thank you in advance for your 

cooperation! 

 
 

**Peeking Ahead to Novemberé** 

DOVE ACADEMY WILL BE CLOSED FOR STUDENTS ON 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8 FOR TEACHER IN-SERVICE DAYS. 

ALL CLASSES WILL RESUME ON WEDNESDAY, 

NOVEMBER 9.  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT AS WE MAKE AN 

EFFORT TO IMPROVE OUR SERVICES. 
 
 

 

 

Doveôs Att endanc e Ho t l i ne 
 

Parents PLEASE call our attendance line, 366-9110, in the event that your child 

is not going to be coming to school. This number can be accessed 24 hours a day.



 

SMILE! 

 

 

LǘΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΧǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŜǘ ŦƻǊ FRIDAY, 

OCTOBER 24th! Students are permitted to dress out of uniform for 

their photos; student photo packets will be going home very soon ς 

so, please plan accordingly and send your child to school on the 24th 

with a big smile! 

 

Interested in staying up to date with somŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎέ ŀǘ 5ƻǾŜ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅΚ 

Follow our Principal, Mr. Slone on Twitter as he tweets throughout the week about our 

school! 

You can find him on Twitter by searching:  @bslone_slone or @doveacademydet 

 

Also, check out our Facebook ǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ άƭƛƪŜέ ǳǎΗ 

 



 

 

Dear Parents & Families, 

 I would like to provide you with some information about Dove Academyôs overall safety 

program. It is our priority to make Dove Academy a safe place to be for our students, staff, and 

school community. We make safety a priority every day and we structure our program in a way 

that supports this effort. Our arrival and dismissal procedures are devised so we can move all of 

our students in and out of our school buildings without incident.  Our Attendance Policy allows 

us to account for all of the students on our campus during the school day.   

 We utilize a Crisis Response Plan that prepares the staff for various emergencies that 

may occur during the school day. In accordance with state regulations, we practice evacuating 

our buildings during fire drills so we will be prepared if there is a fire on our campus. I am proud 

to report that during our fire drills we are able to evacuate all of our students and staff in about 

2-3 minutes. We also practice our safety procedures for Inclement Weather Emergencies so we 

will be prepared in the event of a tornado or other dangerous weather. 

 Another drill that we run each school year as part of our safety program is a Lockdown 

Drill. This past Tuesday, we conducted a Lockdown Drill. In the event that a neighborhood 

emergency or an in-school emergency gives us reason to lockdown our campus, we want to be 

prepared. During a Lockdown Drill we will practice locking all of our interior doors. All of our 

students and adults will remain in the room they are in at the time of the drill and everyone will 

move away from our windows and doors. We will close all of our windows and blinds. Just as 

we do during an Inclement Weather Drill, we will practice the ñduck and coverò position during 

some of our Lockdown Drills. A student gets into the ñduck and coverò position by getting on 

their knees with their head down and their hands and forearms covering their head. 

 The Lockdown procedure we completed was not due to an emergency situation. It was 

only for the purpose of practicing our emergency procedures so we can continue to 

make our campus a safe place to be. It takes us about 15 minutes to complete our Lockdown 

Drill and all of our staff and students participate.  

 We strive to make our school a safe and productive working environment for our 

students and staff. Thank you for your support as we practice our safety procedures. If you have 

any questions about Dove Academyôs safety program, I can be contacted through our main 

office at (313) 366-9110.  

Thank you! 

 

 

 


